Statement to Support Application ‘Agricultural Building – Sunniside Ward’

I have erected the agricultural building on land to the North of the B6299 as per attached plans. I believed that this development was within the boundaries of permitted development and therefore would not be subject to any local authority planning requirements/applications.
I apologise for my error in judgement and for any additional workload I have placed on local authority resources.
The intentions for the agricultural building which I will refer to as a ‘Field shelter’ is solely for animal welfare. I farm approximately 30 acres and have up to 100 breeding Ewes at any time. Until June 2020 I only had a temporary shelter on our farmland which comprised of an ex ‘refrigerated wagon body’ measuring 8’x20’. I had the opportunity earlier this year to construct a Pole Barn type field shelter in order to provide some welfare facilities for my livestock to aid in the most demanding time of year for us which is ‘lambing time’. This field shelter will also provide much needed adequate, dry storage for feed for the livestock throughout winter months. I currently have no handling systems for my livestock and the addition of the ‘hard-standing’ area to the front (East) of the field shelter will allow me to increase the quality of welfare I can afford my Livestock and also ensure I can continue to productively and efficiently farm my land.
I have positioned the Field Shelter to be most accessible without the need for constructing any new access to the land. I have also constructed and deigned the field shelter to be in-keeping with other agricultural buildings on small parcels of land to the East and orientated the structure to be like those mentioned.
I have kept the building to the minimum size we require to adequately serve the welfare of my stock and the feed requirements and have adopted the same approach to the hard-standing area to the east. I intend to install aggregate and drainage to the hard-standing area before installing topsoil and re-seeding the area to be in-keeping with the original appearance of the land. I will minimise the impact of the building on the landscape by planting hedge plants and trees along the ‘2m wide buffer strip I have left between the building and the land boundary. This will also more than compensate for any potential loss of bio-diversity from the site. 

Carole Jacques
Land Owner

